
 
 

July 31, 2014 

 

Scott Lockhart 

Scott Lockhart 

P.O. Box 360 

Redfield, AR  72132 

 

Re: Expired Coverage under the General Permit ARG550000 for Individual Treatment Units 

Scott Lockhart, White Hall, AR  

Permit No. ARG550253, AFIN 35-00463 

 

Dear Permittee, 

    

The Department has not received the required written request for continued coverage under the 2014 

General Permit (ARG550000) for the above mentioned facility by the June 30, 2014 deadline as stated in 

the letter and Recertification NOI dated 12/20/2013.  Therefore, the permit coverage for this facility 

under the Individual Treatment Unit General Permit is expired. If this facility is still in operation, the 

facility is operating without required permit coverage and is currently in violation of the Arkansas 

Water and Air Pollution Control Act (Ark. Code Ann. § 8-4-101 et seq.) and the Clean Water Act (33 

U.S.C. § 1251 et seq.).  

 

To be covered under the Individual Treatment Unit General Permit, the facility must immediately submit 

a complete Notice of Intent (NOI) and other documents and fees per Part 1.3 of the Individual Treatment 

Unit General Permit.  The NOI can be found at the following link: 

 

http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/branch_permits/general_permits/default.htm 

 

If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free to 

contact Dr. Jamal Solaimanian at (501) 682-0620. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Mo Shafii 

Assistant Chief, Water Division 

 

 

 

cc:  Electronic Files (ARG550253, AFIN 35-00463) 

 Enforcement Branch 

http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/branch_permits/general_permits/default.htm

